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Dear Stjepan Marcelja,

thank you very much for your response. This is a very interesting comment. Note that
the Argo seasonal cycle is discussed in more detail in the publications of Roemmich
and Gilson (2009) (citation in our paper).

Thank you very much for your interest in our work.

With kind regards,

Karina von Schuckmann and Pierre-Yves Le Traon
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